
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Thursday 19th March 

Dear parents and carers, 

This is the updated information we have been given today. 

 We have been asked by North Yorkshire County Council to collate a list of our 

students whose parents and carers are key workers. Many thanks to those who 

responded today. When the new ‘Key Worker’ list is published we urge you to 

contact our enquiry email with details of your ‘Key work’ and your employer. Like 

you, we have been waiting for this list all day! enquiry@holyfamilycarlton.org  

 

 We will be given more details of the education provision for Key Worker’s children, 

across our area, when the local authority finalise the numbers involved. They are 

also working on transport, catering and cleaning. 

 

 We have sent the list of our children who have EHCPs and those with social worker 

support. We are waiting for the local authority to confirm arrangements. 

 

 We have followed the government advice to join the voucher scheme for families 

whose children are entitled to free school meals. We will contact eligible families as 

soon as we have access to the scheme. 

 

 The Secretary of State for Education is due to give further clarity on the plans for 

Year 11 tomorrow. We will inform you as soon as we receive this information. 

 

 The current advice we have been given for our Y11 students is to continue their 

studies until more detail is known. They have positively continued with assessments 

and work today. Their timetable tomorrow is focused on coursework elements 

which they may need to confirm grades.  

Our students are amazing and have been a credit to you and this community. They 

have supported each other and have shown great maturity in their approach to national 

events. 

We have reminded students of the school’s online learning process. Access is via 

Classcharts, please see previous correspondence for details. They have been collecting 

their exercise books to take home. 

We thank you for your patience and understanding. We will continue to update you 

as soon as we have any official confirmation of any arrangements. 

I            Yours faithfully, 

 

            Mrs D. Mitchell 

 

            Headteacher 
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